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Jeff McCormick, an independent candidate for governor, and his senior aides 

spent an afternoon in early February at Sturgis West meeting with school 

leaders.  Jeff was interested in probing into the success that Sturgis has had 

on the MCAS and with the "IB for All" innovation.  He was seeking to 

understand the variety of strategies that an effective school uses to maximize 

the academic potential of each individual student with a rigorous 

curriculum.  We expect Jeff to come back the Sturgis for a second visit a he 

clarifies his perspectives on developing high quality schools.  

Presentation at the Community Leadership  
Institute of Cape Cod  

Executive Director Eric Hieser will be joining the head of the Riverview 

School in Sandwich and a dean in the graduate school at UMass-Dartmouth 

to give presentations at the Leadership Session of the Community 

Leadership Institute (CLI) of Cape Cod on March 6.  The presentations will 

focus on educational leadership in each of the institutions and also on case 

studies in leadership that each of the presenters will share for discussion 

with the CLI participants.  



Happy Birthday, Captain Sturgis!  

On February 25th, we celebrated the 232nd birthday of William Sturgis for 

whom our school is named. Captain Sturgis was born February 25, 1782 in 

Barnstable Village. He later donated his childhood home to become Sturgis 

Library, the oldest library building in the United States. When his father died 

in 1797, Sturgis went to sea at age 15 to support his family as an assistant 

trader on the ship Eliza.  At that time, he decided to make education a priority 

by immersing himself in an intensive study of navigation, mathematics, 

language and world history. Four years later, he became the youngest 

shipmaster in the American merchant fleet. After circumnavigating the world 

four times, he settled in Boston and created a trading partnership with John 

Bryant. Bryant & Sturgis managed many of the vessels traveling to the Pacific 

in the first half of the nineteenth century. Later, Sturgis became a 

philanthropist and was elected as a longtime member of the Massachusetts 

House and Senate. 

During Freshman Orientation, students learn about the early life of William 

Sturgis which exemplifies how much can be accomplished by young people who set goals and work hard to achieve 

them. The curiosity, character and courage he cultivated in his youth 

produced the good judgment and generosity he demonstrated during his later 

years. His many endeavors ï economic, political, cultural, and civic ï resulted 

in lasting benefits to his birthplace and his nation.  

More information about the life of William Sturgis can be obtained in our 

libraries. The latest acquisition is A Most Remarkable Enterprise: Lectures on 

the Northwest Coast Trade and Northwest Coast Indian Life published in 

2013 by Mary Malloy, Maritime Historian. Cover note: ñSturgis began to 

argue against American claims to territory on the Columbia River in 1822. 

The book includes four lectures William Sturgis gave on the subject between 

1845 and 1850, the most influential of which was The Oregon Question. 

Though Sturgis devised the border that was eventually adopted, he did not 

support the expansion of either the U.S. or Britain. Sturgis argued that those 

territories belonged to the native people who already lived there, and in that 

he was a unique voice for his time.ò   

Professional Development Half Day for Faculty  

Sturgis will hold a professional development half day for faculty on  Friday, March 7 from 

11:45 a.m. until 3:30 p.m.  The program will focus on IB assessment moderation and 

curriculum alignment across the two campuses.  Classes will be dismissed for the 

remainder of the day at 11:45 a.m. on March 7.  



¶ Beginning right after February break, the counselors started visiting Freshmen English classes 

to talk about personality type and learning style. Using the Myers & Briggs model and various 

activities, counselors helped students to best identify their personality preferences and then 

explored how being aware of this can help students to successfully navigate high school and 

realize the impact that their preferences have on learning and working styles. In sophomore 

year, counselors will continue their work with students on personality type and how that 

relates to the college search and finding a future career. 

 

¶ The counselors have wrapped up the first round of meetings with Juniors about the college 

search and application process. Students are reminded that they should arrange individual 

meetings with their counselors after completing some research on their own. Counselors will 

speak to the Junior class again in an assembly about next steps in the college search and 

application process on Tuesday, March 4. 

 

¶ East and West counselors will be joining forces on Monday, March 3 to put on a College 

Admissions Seminar presentation for the parents/guardians of Sturgis juniors. For your 

convenience, there are two seminar times: 4pm or 7pm. Both sessions will be held in Room 

211 at Sturgis EAST. Parents are reminded to please RSVP if you plan to attend. 

 

¶ The majority of Sturgis Seniors are still patiently playing the waiting game as they prepare to 

hear back from the colleges they applied to! In the meantime, parents and guardians are 

kindly reminded to complete necessary financial aid paperwork.  



Valentineôs for Vets 

IB Information Session for Sophomore Parents  

The IB Information Session for the parents of Sophomores will be held on Tuesday, March 4th from 

7:00- 9:00 p.m. at The Baptist Church on Main Street, Hyannis.   This session will provide parents 

with the details of the IB program which will include IB course information.   Sophomores will be 

making course selections by April 1st.  We will also have a panel of Sturgis West seniors who will 

answer all questions and share their IB journeys.  Sophomores need not attend, they will experience 

the same IB Information session on Wednesday, March 5th at 8:20 in the Sturgis West Atrium.  

5 Sturgis West advisories participated in the Valentines for Vets program and made over 100 

valentines to be given to Hyannis Veterans.   

Comments from Ed Merigan, Director of Veterans Services in 

the Barnstable District (in response to last years Valentines) 

"I just wanted to let you and the Sturgis Charter School 

students know how much the veterans appreciated the 

Valentines that were delivered to our office.  Comments such 

as "No one has ever thanked me before" were common.  We 

made sure that everyone knew who the creators were and 

they were a big hit.  Please pass along our thanks to the 

students." 

When contacted this year, Mr. Merigan indicated that he was 

delighted to participate again. Sturgis West Valentines were 

dropped off on Tuesday February 11th. 

SL Psychology Experiments  

The 2014 Yearbook is complete!  Watch for itôs arrival this spring.  A 

huge thank you to all the Yearbook Staff who helped create this 

project:  Sophia Carr; Editor, Molly Heinlein, Dakota Linnell, Mary 

LoPiccolo, Amy McMahon, Madeleine O'Neil, Finn Swenson, Olivia 

Swenson  

2013 -2014 Yearbook  

Mr. Hillebrand's SL Psychology students are preparing social psychology experiments that 

involve recording their classmates in public spaces and trying to control variables that affect 

behaviors.   They are going through the ethics process necessary to get these kinds of studies 

considered and approved by administration.  Behaviors to be studied include: obedience, 

conformity, and compliance.  



S.T.A.G.E Left Winter One Act Play  

S.T.A.G.E. Left performed for 10 sold out shows at the Cotuit Center for the Arts Black Box 

Theatre this past week.  Juvie was a powerful portrayal of the hardships for young people and 

the justice system.  We received feedback from each audience and are working hard to prepare 

for the high school one-act festival in Norwell on  Saturday, March 1st.  We are hoping to move 

on to semi-finals after that -Keep your fingers crossed! 

¶ March 1st:  Massachusetts Educational Theatre Guild Preliminary Festival Competition 

¶ March 15th: Massachusetts Educational Theatre Guild Semi-Final Festival Competition (if 

they advance!) 

Sturgis Annual Appeal  

As of February 26, 138 donors have helped us raise $21,194 for our fiscal year ending 

June 30, 2014. Many thanks to the 138 donors.  We hope more families will support our 

efforts at Sturgis. Our aim is 100% donor participation to demonstrate a collective base of 

support and enhance our ability to gain further grant funding. It is not the amount you 

give that matters, itôs your action that counts!    

Donations can be made by check to:  

William Sturgis Friends of Education Foundation, PO Box 2012, Hyannis, MA 02601  

Donations can also be made by credit card through the Donate button on the Sturgis  

homepage:  http://www.sturgischarterschool.org/  

It is not the amount you give that matters, itôs your action that counts!  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

SAVE THE DATE!!  

STURGIS PARENTS ASSOCIATION ANNUAL AUCTION  

Saturday, April 5 th , 2014  

6-10pm  

Cape Cod Resort and Conference Center 

 

Tickets: $25 in advance, $30 at the door 

 

Our annual fundraiser is just around the corner!   

All sponsorships, donations and participation are greatly appreciated.   

Tickets are available from any of the SPA members listed below 

 or at the front desk of both Sturgis East and West. 

 

Anyone willing and able to help with the auction, in any capacity either prior to or the night of the 

auction is encouraged to participate. No task is too small and we are grateful for all of the assistance. 

 

Questions??  - - - Please contact: 

 

Catherine Thomas ï Auction Co -Chair   catherine.thomas@raveis.com 508-364-0252 

Elaine Donoghue ï Auction Co -Chair   lainey718@gmail.com  954-240-7291 

Sean Randall ï SPA President    seanbrandall@comcast.net 508-272-2544 

mailto:catherine.thomas@raveis.com
mailto:lainey718@gmail.com
mailto:seanbrandall@comcast.net


Sturgis United  

Itôs time for Sturgis United! The student governments of East and West have planned a week of 

fun activities for both campuses to enjoy during the second week of March. Two major activities 

to note: 

Sturgis United Dodgeball and Basketball : Tuesday March 11, HYCC, 

3:30-7:00 PM. 16 teams of E-W students (and a teacher team too!) will 

play in a dodgeball tournament - sure to be a lot of wild fun! Following the 

tournament, students and teachers will face off in the annual student -

faculty basketball game. This game will feature performances by the 

cheerleaders and dancers, and fans will enjoy a teacher performance as 

well!  

Sturgis United Semiformal Dance : Friday March 14, 7-10 PM, Resort & Conference Center 

on Scudder Ave. All East and West students are invited to attend this semiformal event, featuring 

dancing, professional photography, cupcakes, and beautiful decor. Tickets are $12/each and can 

be purchased at both campuses during lunches in the week preceding the dance. 


